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Dear all, 

 

Well, the final term is upon us, and, there’s only 3 weeks to go before another holiday! With this 

being such a short half term, and with it including the SATs, we’re not likely to initiate any new 

after school clubs or activities until after the holidays. However, we’ve got some exciting plans 

for the final half term – watch this space! 

 

A bit of feedback on the events of last half term which I couldn’t fit into the previous newsletter. 

You may remember that our girls football team attended a tournament at Brompton… they 

played well against some really tough competition; drawing two of their four games. Mrs. 

Brooks, our on-site photographer captured some of the action… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We concluded our Farming Mantle this week; the farmers received a letter from Mr. Wilberforce 

(Bank Manager) announcing that the enterprise is finally ‘in the black’, and that the business 

plans and financial forecasts that were sent are secure. We’ll be hanging fire on starting a new 

mantle for a few weeks, but we will be donning our cloaks again next half term.  

 

Superb Cycling – congratulations to our Y6 pupils who undertook their ‘Bikeability Cycling 

Proficiency’ assessment on Wednesday – all passed with flying colours having worked through 

the course previously. So, if you see them around and about on their bikes, you can guarantee 

they’ll be following the highway code and signalling perfectly!  

 

Request – we’re looking for a parent with accounting skills to independently audit our school 

fund for the last financial year, please. This is a straightforward task (!), as it is all balanced and 

checked by our bursar in advance. Please contact the office if you can help.  

 

Dates for the Diary: 

Clubs this half term: Football, Thursdays 3:15-4:15pm 

5th May – Bank Holiday 

W/C 12th May – Year 6 SATs week (further details to follow) 

13th May – 3:15-5pm, Messy Church 

21st May – 1pm, Tag Rugby Competition, Richmond School (details to follow) 

 

And Finally… 

Miss Crisp has forgotten her trainers for PE, so will be sporting the ‘shorts with riding boots’ look 

this afternoon. Very suave!  

Every blessing, 

 

 

 

Rob Campbell 


